
 

 

 

Good News for NDC Orange 2021! 

It’s ON 

   
 

 

 

National Deaf Tenpin Bowlers 
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July, 2019 



Hi Members,  

Here is your December newsletter. Sorry for the delay of our newsletter, I was waiting for the 

National Deaf Tenpin Bowling Association Boards approval to go ahead with the National Deaf 

Championships at Orange. Yes, it is on, Yipee! I have enclosed an attachment of the 2021 entry 

form. I have added four more photos for you to guessing who! and two sheets of twelve dotted 

lines for names so you can fill the names on. You can give both sheets to me in Orange. If you 

are not going to the National Deaf Championships then you can email me. Congratulations 

Victoria for finally flatten with their second wave of COVID19. Well done Melbourians! I know we 

will never get rid of COVID19 but we can keep it under control e.g. tracking until vaccination.  

Victoria and New South Wales have almost 5 million population in each State and thay have a 

mammoth job for tracking and controling their population. I am sure COVID19 will still be 

around in Australia for sometime and we must accept what has happened. We will never get rid 

it outright until we get the vaccination so keep clean and social distance if possible. 

I hope you will enjoy this newsletter! 

Happy reading,  

Bruce Shaw. 

 

Hello everyone, 
 

I can’t wait for a happy Christmas gathering with my families and friends after a bad COVID 2020 

year! I am quite thrilled that Victoria’s second waves finally zero cases for last 15 days! Well done 

Dan!!!! Fingers cross it will stay that way eh! PM says plan to reopen borders by Christmas agreed to 

by all except WA, that mean good news for NDTBA!!! I believed that SSDTBC and Orange tenpin are 

waiting to organise the NDC when everything is confirm by the government… 

Board of committee will have meeting real soon to discussion what happening with NDC at Orange, 

NSW once we all are clear by Prime Minster Scott Morrison and their National Cabinet meeting. Our 

Secretary Odette Shaw will let you all know what happening soon…  

Sympathy: we are sorry – sad news that our bowler Deon Davis passed away on                                    

11th October 2020.  Deepest sympathy to his family and friends. 

Hope to see you all in 2021… 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!!!  

 

Yours in Bowling, 

Ron Chapman 

 

 



Masters at National Deaf Championships 

I just want to remind you all about the Masters at Orange. It will include handicap and it will be 
our first trial as agreed from last year meeting, 2019 at Epping, Vic.  

Read the rules below 

 To be eligible to compete in the Masters/Queens a bowler must have an entry in the Individual Event in 

the National Deaf Individual Championships. 

 

 Any maximum of Four (4) of $5 attempts may be made during the qualifying rounds of the National Deaf 

Championships. Qualifying will be over three (3) games (Handicap pinfall) using the scores in the first 

and second of three (3) games of the Individuals Championships and all other events except the Senior 

Deaf Championships.  

 

 The Master/Queens Finals will be a Round Robin of seven (7), one (1) x game Head to Head matches, 

with a bonus of ten (10) pins being awarded to the winner of each match. Five (5) bonus pins will be 

awarded to each player in the event of a tie. 

 

 At the end of seven (7) matches, the bowler with the highest total of pinfall with handicap plus bonus 

pins will be declared the respective Men’s (Masters) or Women’s (Queens) Champion.  

 

 Official Winners will not be declared until all scoring checks have been completed. The winner will be 

announced at the Presentation Awards Night.  

 

 If a player fails to appear as required, or is injured at the start of the Final, the next available qualifier will 
take their place. After that time no further replacements will be permitted. 

 

 

Anyone who is interested to bowl in the New Zealand National Deaf Championships and Tasman 
Cup at Hastings next May/June please see our Tournament Director {Bruce Shaw} for entry 
forms and he will talk further about how to pay, isolating on arrival, etc. 
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NEWS from all corners 

Sydney Stars Deaf Tenpin Bowling Club’s News. 

 

  Hi everyone, 
 

What a terrible year we have had!! COVID19 has hit everyone in the world and has changed our 

lives forever. Thank goodness we live here in Australia and not in USA, UK or Europe where 
COVID19 is killing so many people. We have been very lucky here with our Government 

watching out for everyone. I would hate to be the Prime Minister in 2019/2020. Scott Morrison 
had to deal with the raging bushfires, the floods, COVID19 and a Recession and I think he has 
done a very good job. Thank goodness the Recession only lasted a short time and is over now. 

 
The best news all this year in 2020 is that yay we are going ahead with 
the National Deaf Championships in Orange in 2021. We had to wait 

and see what the Government was going to do with the borders and 
now it is official we are going ahead with it. So start making your hotel 

bookings now before it is too late. 
 
We will still be having a tour but it will be limited to first in gets to go 

on the tour. 
The Registration Form has been sent with this newsletter. 

*** Gary Whittaker celebrated his 70th birthday on 1st July, 2020.  

*** Karen Finley celebrated her 60th birthday on 3rd September, 2020. 

Happy big ‘O’ birthdays to both. 

I am looking forward to seeing you all again in person and not by SKYPE or Facebook Messenger 
and catching up with all of you in Orange.   

Until then,  

happy striking.  

Odette Shaw. 

Secretary/Treasurer. 

 

VALE: 

It is very sad that Deon Davis passed away in October this year.    

He had been bowling at the National Deaf Championships for       

the past seven years. Deon will be sadly 

missed by his family, friends and bowlers. 

Our deepest sympathy to all. 
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Guess Who ….. $50 prize for correct 12 names       

 17.                                      18.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                

 

19.                                           20.                                                                  
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The Guessing Names List for 2020 

 

1.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

2.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

3.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

4.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

5.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

6.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

7.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

8.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

9.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

10. ……………………………………………………………….. 

11. ………………………………………………………………. 

12. ……………………………………………………………….. 

Keep the names on list with numbers till after March Newsletter and 

give to Editor at National Deaf Championships. Winner will be 

announced at the Presentation Night in Orange. ($50 for Winner) 

    

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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The Guessing Names List for 2021 

 

13.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

14.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

15.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

16.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

17.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

18.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

19.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

20.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

21.  ……………………………………………………………….. 

22. ……………………………………………………………….. 

23. ………………………………………………………………. 

24. ……………………………………………………………….. 

Keep the names on list with numbers till after March Newsletter and 

give to Editor at National Deaf Championships. Winner will be 

announced at the Presentation Night, Orange. ($50 for Winner)    

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

More New Baby photos and 

Puzzle  in Next Newsletter  
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Find the words 

 
 

 



Keep you busy! ……. Good luck! 



 

 


